# BOROUGH OF MOUNT ARLINGTON COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MAY 2, 2023 7:00 PM

The Regular Meeting of the Borough Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington was held on Tuesday, May 2, 2023. This meeting was held in-person at the Municipal Building at 419 Howard Boulevard, Mount Arlington, New Jersey.

Mayor Stanzilis called the meeting to order at 7:03PM.

Mr. Bansch stated, "Adequate Notice of this meeting of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington was given as required by the Open Public Meetings Act as follows: Notice was published in the Daily Record and the Roxbury Register on January 10, 2023 and posted on the bulletin board in the main hallway of the Borough Municipal Building on January 4, 2023; notice of this meeting is on file in the Office of the Borough Clerk. In accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act (N.J.S.A. 10:4-1 et seq.), the Borough Council opens every public meeting for comments of the public. However, in accordance with N.J.S.A. 10:4-12: 'Nothing in this Act shall be construed to limit the discretion of a public body to permit, prohibit or regulate the active participation at any meeting.' Speakers at Borough meetings shall have five minutes to present their comments to the Borough Council so as not to consume time that would otherwise be allotted to other persons who wish to speak."

The Mayor asked a Boy Scout in the audience to lead everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. He then asked everyone to remain standing to observe a moment of silence to pray for former Mount Arlington Mayor, Council Member and Land Use Board Member Mary LoPonte who passed away on Thursday, April 27, 2023.

Roll Call was taken for attendance:

<u>Present:</u> Councilwoman Galate, Council President Delaney, Councilwoman Fostle, Councilman Cangiano, Councilman BaRoss and Mayor Stanzilis

**Absent:** Councilman Loughridge

<u>Present from Administration:</u> Administrator/CFO Ms. Rinaldi, Borough Attorney Mr. Jessup, Police Chief Green, Fire Chief Lima, Assistant Fire Chief D'Arco and Borough Clerk Mr. Bansch

#### **Presentations:**

Colleen Lyons, Lake Hopatcong Commission Administrator; Marty Kane, Board Chairman, Lake Hopatcong Foundation; Kyle Richter, Executive Director, Lake Hopatcong Foundation Annual Report:

Ms. Lyons reported the Lake Hopatcong Commission would begin its weed harvesting program in

May. There were concerns about a Harmful Algal Bloom (HAB) due to the warm Winter and lack of ice over the lake. They were looking to obtain permitting to do a Spring or Fall deepwater alum treatment of about 900 acres in the center of the lake.

Mr. Richter reported they were working with the NJ DEP and surrounding municipalities on a lakewide aeration system for approximately 900 acres of the lake. A private donation had been offered to execute the program. They just received funding from the New Jersey Highland's Council for the engineering study portion of this project. The goal was for a 2024 implementation.

Mr. Kane reported on advocacy for the lake. The quarterly meetings with the Mayors and Administrators of the four Lake Hopatcong municipalities were very successful. The meetings allowed for everyone to get on the same page and improved their relationship with the NJ DEP. One of the most important topics of discussion was increasing the number of sewers in the lake communities. Mount Arlington and Roxbury had taken care of their sewer issues a long time ago. Hopatcong Borough took care of about 55% of its sewer issues. Jefferson Township still had not moved forward with sewer systems. Jefferson has about 40% of the shore line, so this was a big deal. Mr. Kane reported that Representative Mikie Sherrill successfully had \$90 million authorized in the Water Resources Development Act to go towards a sewer system in Jefferson Township. It included \$750,000 towards engineering work by the Army Corps in the list of 2024 community-funded projects. In the past 2 years, all community-funded projects were funded at 100%. Mr. Kane was hopeful this project would be as well. It would positively impact more than 2,000 homes in Jefferson Township. Mr. Kane reported some other points regarding Lake Hopatcong advocacy:

- Continued statewide lakes funding
  - o \$17 million in S.2246/A.5234 for New Jersey's public lakes. Lake Hopatcong received about \$1.7 million in the last round.
  - o Full support of local legislators
- Continued work on Federal issues and funding with Representatives Kean and Sherrill.

Mr. Richter reported on the Lake Hopatcong Foundation's educational and community efforts:

- Floating Classroom
  - o More than 1,600 New Jersey students in May and June from 32 schools in 6 counties
  - o Public educational cruises during July and August
- Re-introduced shrink wrap recycling program for the 2023 season
- Community events
  - o Lake Hopatcong Native Plant Sale online ordering April 25th-May 4th; pickup May 6th
  - o Hudson Farm Walk May 13<sup>th</sup>
  - o Lake Hopatcong Block Party May 20th
  - o Veteran's Cruise June 24th
  - o Lake Hopatcong Foundation Gala July 20th
  - o Lake Loop October 1st

Lee Moreau, Chair of the 2023 Lake Hopatcong Block Party, provided an overview of the upcoming Block Party event scheduled for Saturday, May 20<sup>th</sup>, 10am to 4pm at Hopatcong State Park. The two County Sheriffs from Morris and Sussex Counties, as well as Representatives Kean and Sherrill, were

expected to be in attendance. Mr. Moreau encouraged everyone to utilize the shuttle buses. With about 3,000 attendees and only 225 parking spaces, there were more shuttle buses than ever before. The Mobile NJMVC/DMV van would be there. He reported on the upcoming Veteran's Cruise which was scheduled for June 24<sup>th</sup> aboard Miss Lotta. He encouraged all Mount Arlington residents to cheer on the veterans from the Mount Arlington beach as the boat comes by. After the Veteran's Cruise there would be a lunch at the Elks for veterans and their families.

Ms. Lyons reported on some of the Lake Hopatcong Commission's local projects:

- Goose mitigation efforts
  - o A Goose Committee was established by the Lake Hopatcong Commission.
    - The first step was working with the USDA on an egg addling program.
- Grant work impacting Mount Arlington
  - o Memorial Park Glen Brook stabilization and planting project
  - o Stormwater outfall cleanout 5-year drawdown
  - o Biochar installation in Memorial Pond
  - o Morris County Parks Commission stormwater management at Lee's County Park

Mayor Stanzilis thanked the Lake Hopatcong Commission, Lake Hopatcong Foundation and Mr. Moreau for all their hard work in improving the quality of Lake Hopatcong and surrounding communities.

# Melissa Eckert, Board of Education Liaison Monthly Report:

Ms. Eckert reported the following:

- The PTO ran a new fundraiser called Kindness Craze. Students pledged to do 3-5 acts of kindness around their homes and/or community. Family and friends sponsored them. All proceeds went to help fund assemblies. Their goal of \$5,000 was exceeded.
- The PTO ran a Family Kindness Night which was geared to giving back to the community. Some of the activities involved:
  - o Students created flowers and notes for the residents at the Senior Living facility.
  - o Food decorating station, with all donations going to the food pantry.
  - o A station for donations for a local animal shelter.
  - o A station for making cards to the Mount Arlington Police Department, which Ms. Eckert presented to Chief Green.
- Teacher Appreciation Week would begin May 8<sup>th</sup>.
- Student Council held a talent show last week. Proceeds went to The Seeing Eye in Morristown.
- Band and choir would compete in their annual competition/Dorney Park trip on May 11th.
- Spring concerts were scheduled for the week of May 22<sup>nd</sup>.
- Treps Marketplace would be held on Thursday, May 10<sup>th</sup> from 6pm-7pm. Students who joined this after school club learned how to start up a business, market a product and advertise. Each student created a product to sell at the market. Students had to rent out their space/table for \$5 and got to keep any profit they made from the sale.
- Last day of school would be June 21st and graduation was planned for June 20th.

## **Appointments**- None

#### **Approval of Minutes**

# April 4, 2023 - Regular Council Meeting

Motion to Approve: BaRoss

Second: Cangiano

Council Discussion: None

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: None Abstain: Fostle Motion Approved

## Mayor's Report

Mayor Stanzilis attended the 200 Club annual event which honored police and first responders who put their lives at risk. It was a great event and he was honored to be there. Mayor Stanzilis and Ms. Rinaldi met with Roxbury Township officials about the proposed warehouse development at the former Hercules site. It was a great meeting, with both Mount Arlington and Roxbury officials expressing concern over traffic safety due to an increased numbers of trucks pulling out onto Howard Boulevard. Although the proposed warehouse was located in Roxbury, Mayor Stanzilis felt they were able to voice their concern that it was not good for the residents. At the Morris County League of Municipalities meeting, Morris County Commissioner Director John Krickus gave a State of the County address where he reported on the budget which included a 0% tax increase to the County portion of tax bills. Mayor Stanzilis attended the New Jersey Conference of Mayors Annual Meeting in Atlantic City where he was elected to the Executive Board of Directors and the Legislative Committee. From an advocacy standpoint, some of the most important issues the Legislative Committee was working on were:

- Affordable Housing, which was coming up again in 2025.
- Liquor License Reform, in which he was working directly with Governor Murphy. He did not expect there to be any liquor license legislation until after the election. The current liquor license laws were antiquated. Any eventual liquor license reform would be good news and mean more business for municipalities.
- An exciting piece of legislation currently under review by the Legislative Committee and the State Legislature was the Energy Tax Receipts Property Tax Relief Act.

Lastly, the Easter Egg Hunt was a success after having been delayed twice due to the weather.

#### **Borough Administrator's Report**

Ms. Rinaldi reported she would be meeting with CP Engineers regarding next steps for various capital projects including McGregor Avenue water and roadway improvements; Mountainview roadway improvements; Reba Road and Eric Lane water and sewer; and Hover Drive and Floyd Drive water and sewer. They would be holding a meeting with residents of McGregor Avenue in the upcoming weeks to consult with them regarding drainage issues they were observing on their properties. She met with the other three Administrators from Hopatcong, Roxbury and Jefferson where they discussed potential ordinances to address noise and houseboat complaints on Lake Hopatcong. Lastly, the Borough had a very successful first annual Bring Your Kid to Work Day last week. The children had a wonderful day

full of tours around Town Hall, the Firehouse, DPW garage, Fireman's Field, Public Library and Police Station.

## Police Chief's Report

Chief Green agreed Bring Your Kid to Work Day was a great day. He thanked all the Borough volunteers and staff for helping to make it such a fun and interesting day for the kids. There were various department trainings last month. Many police officers were in a transition phase and everyone was progressing nicely.

Mayor Stanzilis asked how the body worn cameras were working, to which Chief Green replied it was going well and was positive for the department.

### Fire Chief's Report

Chief Lima reported, for the month of April, there were 16 calls totaling 87.32 man-hours. It was a busy month with many of those man-hours providing mutual aide to other municipalities during 5 mutual aid calls. CPR certification courses were being offered for spouses of firefighters. Chief Lima thanked the Borough for passing a resolution last year authorizing a Per Diem Mutual Aid Agreement for Water Emergency Standbys with the Morris County Fire Coordinator. As a result, the Borough would be receiving payments from Hoboken and Jersey City estimated at \$2,413, and the Fire Department members would be receiving an estimated \$1,446. The Fire Department's 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary was July 29<sup>th</sup>. They would be raising a flag at Memorial Beach for the Veteran's Cruise.

Assistant Chief D'Arco reported on the house structural fire on Bertrand Island Road. It was a day fire. Both himself and Chief Lima were unavailable. Lieutenant Martin assumed incident command and did an exceptional job. Thankfully, no residents were injured and no other houses were affected. The cause of fire was undetermined.

Mayor Stanzilis commended the Fire Department and stated it was great to see the depth of their chain of command.

# **Council Committee Reports**

Councilman BaRoss

Councilman BaRoss attended Borough Cleanup Day and Shred Day. They were both well run. It was great to see the community come together.

## Councilman Cangiano

Councilman Cangiano stated it was great to see Bring Your Kid to Work Day come to Mount Arlington and be such as success. What a great way for the kids to see how government worked.

## Councilwoman Fostle

Councilwoman Fostle stated she would give her report later in the meeting as the Budget Report.

#### Councilwoman Galate

Councilwoman Galate reported the Fire Department continued honoring a "Firefighter of the Week." She read bios for those recognized most recently: Firefighter Michael DeFelice;

Firefighter Edwin Tilliou; Firefighter Myles Chiarello; and Firefighter Tiffany DeFilippis. Regarding the upcoming Mount Arlington Fire Department 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Parade, she

thanked the sponsors and encouraged anyone wishing to sponsor the parade to go to the Fire Department website. She reported the Borough Library was running educational programs: "Saving at the Supermarket" ran last night and was a success; the next program on Thursday, May 18<sup>th</sup> was "Intuitive and Mindful Eating." The Borough Library was selling art and other items made by local artists. One of the artists was new the Library Assistant, Michelle Ellis, who was also a local painter from Lake Hopatcong. Another local artist, Julie Damiano, was creating bookmarks, notebooks, jewelry boxes and more. All proceeds were donated back to the library. Lastly, she congratulated Chester Borough for having a very impressive 8 Boy Scouts achieve Eagle Scout. To put into perspective, the national average was only 4 out of every 100 Boy Scouts made Eagle Scout.

#### Council President Delanev

Council President Delaney reported the Council Chambers was packed this morning with 7<sup>th</sup> Graders for the 10am Council Meeting; it was the best one he had ever attended. The kids asked tons of great questions. The Memorial Parade was coming up and all were invited to attend. The Police and CERT would be helping direct traffic during the parade. The 200 Club offered excellent scholarship opportunities for students. It was a great organization for people to donate to.

#### **Public Comment**

Gail Delaney, 375 Howard Boulevard – as a member of the Recreation Commission, Ms. Delaney announced the Summer Concert Series would be kicking off May 13<sup>th</sup> from 3-5pm at Memorial Pond. She thanked Mark Rinaldi in advance for his help and support with the Summer Concert Series scheduled throughout the summer. Everyone was welcome to come out and enjoy the music.

Ed O'Brien, 8210 Fieldstone Drive – Mr. O'Brien was following on his last visit to the February Council Meeting. He thanked the Mayor and entire staff for their responsiveness and help previously in getting the owner of 400 Valley Road, which was a private road, to patch multiple potholes at the cul-de-sac at the end of Valley Road. At the February meeting he asked Mr. Jessup if anything could be done to require the owner to repave the entire cul-de-sac to proper specifications. Unfortunately, all of the old potholes had since opened up again, as well as a number of new potholes. He believed the potholes were creating a public safety hazard for the residents of Woodmont West, Shadow Woods and office building at 400 Valley Road.

Mayor Stanzilis replied there was a new property management company overseeing 400 Valley Road. The Borough heard from them for the first time today and they were told they could expect better results with pothole repairs. Mayor Stanzilis asked Mr. O'Brien to wait a week and call to let him know if the situation had improved. In addition, Mayor Stanzilis suggested the Borough meet with the new property management company to discuss public safety and the possibility of repaving the cul-de-sac.

#### **Ordinance – Introduction**- None

# Ordinance - Second Reading

01-2023 Calendar Year 2023. An Ordinance of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, to Exceed the Municipal Budget Appropriation Limits and to Establish a Cap Bank (N.J.S.A. 40a: 4-45.14)

The Mayor opened the Hearing to the Public and read Ordinance 01-2023 by Title.

There was no public comment.

The Mayor closed the Hearing to the Public.

Motion: Councilwoman Fostle stated: "I move for adoption and final passage of Ordinance 01-2023"

Second: Cangiano

There was no Council discussion.

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Fostle, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: None Abstain: None Motion Approved

02-2023 Calendar Year 2023. An Ordinance of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, Supplementing Borough Ordinance 12-2022 and Appropriating \$127,425.00 for the High Pressure Booster Station Rehabilitation Project

The Mayor opened the Hearing to the Public and read Ordinance 02-2023 by Title.

There was no public comment.

The Mayor closed the Hearing to the Public.

Motion: Councilman Cangiano stated: "I move for adoption and final passage of Ordinance 02-2023"

Second: BaRoss

There was no Council discussion.

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Fostle, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: None Abstain: None Motion Approved

03-2023 Calendar Year 2023. An Ordinance of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, Authorizing the Execution of a First Amendment to the Financial Agreement with the Orchards at Mount Arlington Urban Renewal, LLC with

Respect to Certain Property Identified as Block 61.02, Lot 23.08, Commonly Referred to as 181 Howard Boulevard

The Mayor opened the Hearing to the Public and read Ordinance 03-2023 by Title.

There was no public comment.

The Mayor closed the Hearing to the Public.

Motion: Councilman BaRoss stated: "I move for adoption and final passage of Ordinance 03-2023" Second: Council President Delaney

Council discussion: Councilwoman Galate asked if the Developer would be required to adhere to the Aesthetics Design Standards per Borough Code, to which Mayor Stanzilis and Ms. Rinaldi replied in the affirmative.

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Fostle, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: Cangiano Abstain: None Motion Approved

# **Budget Resolutions & Public Hearing**

2023-87 A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, Approving Self-Examination of the 2023

Municipal Budget

Motion to Approve: Fostle

Second: Cangiano

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Fostle, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: None Abstain: None Motion Approved

2023-88 A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of

Morris, State of New Jersey, Adopting the Municipal Budget for 2023

Public Hearing on Introduced Budget

Motion to Approve: Fostle

Second: Council President Delaney

Council Discussion: None

Public Hearing on Introduced Budget:

Ms. Rinaldi read Resolution 2023-88 into the record, stating, "Be it Resolved by the Council Members of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, that the budget hereinbefore set forth is hereby adopted and shall constitute an appropriation for the purposes stated of the sums therein set forth as appropriations, and authorization of the amount of:

(a) \$6,053,852.99 (Item 2 below) for municipal purposes, and

(b) Blank (Item 3 below) for school purposes in Type I School Districts only (N.J.S.A. 18A:9-2) to be raised by taxation and,

(c) Blank (Item 4 below) to be added to the certificate of amount to be raised by

taxation for local school purposes in Type II School Districts only

(N.J.S.A. 18A:9-3) and certification to the County Board of Taxation of the following summary of general revenues and

appropriations.

(Sheet 43) Open Space, Recreation, Farmland and Historic Preservation

Trust Fund Levy

(d) Blank (Sheet 44) Arts and Culture Trust Fund Levy

(e) \$310,766.80 (Item 5 Below) Minimum Library Tax

(f) Blank

#### SUMMARY OF REVENUES

1. General Revenues

Surplus Anticipated 08-100 \$1,200,000.00 Miscellaneous Revenues Anticipated 13-099 \$3,687,066.24 Receipts from Delinquent Taxes 15-499 \$213,000.00

2. AMOUNT TO BE RAISED BY TAXATION FOR MUNICIPAL PURPOSES (Item 6(a), Sheet 11) 07-190 \$6,053,852.99

3. AMOUNT TO BE RAISED BY TAXATION FOR SCHOOLS IN TYPE I SCHOOL DISTRICTS ONLY:

Item 6, Sheet 42 07-195 Blank

Item 6(b), Sheet 11 (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-14) 07-191 Blank

TOTAL AMOUNT TO BE RAISED BY TAXATION FOR SCHOOLS IN

TYPE I SCHOOL DISTRICTS ONLY

Blank

4. To Be Added TO THE CERTIFICATE FOR THE AMOUNT TO BE RAISED BY

TAXATION FOR SCHOOLS IN TYPE II SCHOOL DISTRICTS ONLY:

Item 6(b), Sheet 11 (N.J.S.A. 40A:4-14) 07-191 Blank

5. AMOUNT TO BE RAISED BY TAXATION MINIMUM LIBRARY TAX

07-192 \$310,766.80

Total Revenues 13-299 \$11,464,686.03

I hereby certify this to be a true and correct Resolution of the Mayor and Borough Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington and adopted on May 2, 2023."

Councilwoman Fostle gave a presentation on the 2023 Municipal Budget, a copy of which is attached:

- For the past seven years the Municipal Tax Rate had either gone down or remained stable.
- At the County level, Morris County had the second-lowest taxes in New Jersey.
- Due to the recent Revaluation of all properties in Mount Arlington, the overall tax rate, which included School, County and Library taxes would be decreasing from 2.778% to 1.944%. The last Borough Revaluation was in 2003.
- About 70% of Mount Arlington residents would see a decrease in their tax bill. For example:
  - o 2022 average home value of \$292,999.00 with tax rate of 2.778% = \$8,131.21 tax bill
  - o 2023 average home value of \$414,600.00 with tax rate of 1.994% = \$8,059.82 tax bill
- Borough tax bill breakdown:
  - o 10.94% to County
  - o 29.06% to Municipality
  - o 00.15% to Library
  - o 58.94% to Schools
  - o The County and Schools set their own budgets and the Borough collects taxes for them.
- The Borough was able to provide the same level of services due to two essential elements:
  - 1. A "race to the bottom" through "smart growth."
    - a. Councilwoman Fostle emphasized the Borough's ongoing efforts in its "race to the bottom," meaning they were trying to keep the tax rate as low as possible in Morris County, if not the Greater New Jersey area.
    - b. Shared Services agreements such as with Wharton Borough for DPW management and shared Municipal Court; Jefferson Township for Construction inspectors; Mount Olive for Board of Health; and Hopatcong Borough for Animal Control.
  - 2. Conservative and prudent fiscal planning and capital improvements
    - a. Healthy Fund balance to handle emergency funds and higher expenditure years
    - b. Increased use of PILOT programs to offset Capital expenditures
    - c. Many grant opportunities.
    - d. Creating a healthy balance between "pay as you go" versus long-term financing of capital projects.
    - e. Upcoming capital projects:
      - i. Road resurfacing
      - ii. Water/sewer installations
      - iii. High-pressure booster station rehabilitation
      - iv. New Dial-a-Ride bus
      - v. New Fire truck
      - vi. McGregor Trails construction design
      - vii. New landscaping equipment
- In conclusion, the 2023 Borough Municipal Budget, as presented, allowed for a sound, comprehensive operating plan.

Mayor Stanzilis commended Ms. Rinaldi, Councilwoman Fostle and the Finance Committee, Nisivoccia, LLP and the entire Borough team for managing the Borough's vision of a "race to the bottom" through "smart growth," conservative and prudent fiscal planning and shared services.

Public comment: Raymond Latour, 50 Ridgeview Lane – Mr. Latour asked if copies of the 2023 Budget were available for public inspection. Ms. Rinaldi replied copies of the 2023 Budget were available for public inspection at the Clerk's Office and on the Borough website. Mr. Latour asked if descriptions of PILOT programs and grants were included in the budget. Ms. Rinaldi replied there were no descriptions in the budget; however, there were budget lines for grants and PILOT revenue.

The Mayor closed the Hearing to the Public.

Council Discussion: Councilman Cangiano asked by how much did the Municipal Tax Levy change from last year. Ms. Rinaldi replied the Municipal Tax Levy increased from \$5,916,280.55 in 2022 to \$6,053,852.99 for 2023. Mayor Stanzilis added that this was a very small increase and, thanks to "smart growth" the average property tax bill would be decreasing for the majority of Borough residents.

Roll Call:

Aye:

Galate, Fostle, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed:

None

Abstain:

None

Motion carries.

### Resolutions - All Vote by Consent

A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, for Refund of Tax Overpayment Made on 100% Tax Exempt Property Known as Block 49.01 Lot 15

2023-90 A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, Authorizing an Annual Stipend for Police Chief Matthew Green

Add-On:

2023-91 A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Mount Arlington, County of Morris, State of New Jersey, Authorizing Temporary Suspension of Parking Restrictions on Seasons Drive as Set Forth in New Jersey Traffic Code 39:4-138

Motion to Approve: Cangiano Second: Council President Delaney

Council Discussion: None

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Fostle, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: None Abstain: None Motion Approved

## Motion

Vendor Permit – Trinity Solar Inc. – solar energy products
 Joshua Rivas

Motion to Approve: Council President Delaney

Second: Fostle

Council Discussion: None

Roll Call:

Aye: Galate, Fostle, Cangiano, BaRoss, Council President Delaney

Opposed: None Abstain: None Motion Approved

# **Adjourn**

Motion to Adjourn: Council President Delaney

Second: Cangiano

Roll Call:

All in Favor: Aye Opposed: None Motion Approved

The meeting adjourned at 8:57PM.

Matthew N. Bansch, Borough Clerk

CC: Website

Minutes Approved at Council Meeting of June 7, 2023